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COLLEGE CAMPUS ACCESS – Keeping Our Students Safe.   
Drop off and pick up. 

In the interests of student safety please observe the following: 

Morning Drop off 
1.   No stopping permitted at any time on the Main Entrance Road or the College roundabout. 
2.   Students may only be dropped off in the first 2 bus lanes or at the Manor Park entrance to 

the College. 
3.   Parents dropping off students in cars in the morning, must use the outside lanes 6 and 7 

of the Bus Lanes only. The other lanes are for our buses to use. 
4.   Lane 1 (closest to the Chapel) is used by staff to turn left up past the Chapel. There is no 

stopping. Students are not to be dropped off up past the Chapel between 8am and 8.40am. 
5.   Driving access to Mungo's Uniform Shop is not possible before 8.40am - this is a safety 

imperative with 35 bus loads of students exiting and crossing Chapel road.  Parents are 
unable to exit from the Chapel Road while buses are unloading. 

6.   Please follow the directions of duty staff wearing high-viz jackets. 
7.   Parents/caregivers and students can not drive into the College interior from the 

roundabout (exception of pre-programmed events).  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After School Pick Up 
Between 3pm and 4pm, parents wishing to collect their children by car need to enter via the 
Manor Park entrance at the rear of the campus, where parking is available on both sides of the 
access road and around the roundabout.  Residents of Manor Park request courtesy in not 
blocking driveways.  Please do not drive into the main entrance to pick up your children between 
3pm and 4pm.  35 buses arrive at and leave the College grounds in short turnaround after school 
and the presence of excess vehicles at this time not only puts pressure on departing buses but 
also compromises the safety of our students.    

Parents should not be collecting students from the staff and student car park when school breaks. 

It is recommended to avoid using Grammar School Road for pick ups as there is limited turning 
space. 

There is no entry to or exit from Chapel Rd between 3pm and 4pm due to bus traffic. 

 PLEASE NOTE: Parents/caregivers and students can no longer drive into the College interior 
from the roundabout (exception of pre-programmed events).     

Please remember:  The speed limit on our campus is 20kph at all times. 
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